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Aisea Folau - 1/2S 
 Aisea certainly follows all the school 

expectations of being respectful and 
responsible 

 The thing that makes you stand out is 
your positive attitude 

 You are friendly and have a unique 
personality 

 
You certainly deserve your Personal Best 

Award 

Term 2 

Personal Best Award  

Winner 

Positive Behaviour for Learning -  
Student on Target 

 

Sally Medlyn 
Focus for the Week 

“Using our Manners ” 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Congratulations to Mrs Standen on the organisation of a 
fabulous Book Week celebration. While I was unable to be 
here due to some planned leave, I have heard glowing reports 
and comments about amazing costumes. Thanks to our 
parents for your support. 
 

Annual School Report 
Earlier this month, the 2018 Annual School Report was 
finalised and published. I tabled the report at the P&C 
Meeting and it is available for our school community to read 
through our school website. The report summarises the work 
achieved throughout the year and provides information on 
the plans for the future in relation to the school planning 
cycle. 
 

Principal Meetings 
I have many meetings scheduled for this week. On 
Wednesday I will be at the High School for some professional 
learning on Strategic Resource Management. Following this, I 
will return to Middleton where I am hosting the Mitchell 
Network Placement Panel for regional support classes as part 
of my work as the Primary Principal Representative for this 
group. On Thursday and Friday I will be in Dubbo for the 
Mitchell Principals’ Network Meeting. A member of the 
executive will be acting for me in each of these absences, so 
please contact the office if you require assistance from the 
principal. 
 

Student Reports 
Staff have been working on individual end of semester 
student reports for the children in their class. These are due 
to be issued to parents on Monday, 1 July (the last week of 
term). They should be a good summary of what your child has 
been learning and what they still need to work on into next 
term. You will notice the reports will look slightly different this 
year – they are being produced through Sentral, our school-
wide electronic information management system. The same 
information will be in the reports, the layout will just be 
slightly different. Parents who attended the last P&C Meeting 



 

IMPORTANT DATES! 
Tuesday, 18 June Girls soccer training 4.30pm to 5.30pm 
Thursday, 20 June Girls soccer team playing Forbes PS 
Friday, 21 June PBL Mufti Day 

Our school Assembly is every Thursday commencing at 2.10pm  

 
 
 

WEEK 8 
Monday, 17 June  Michelle Skinner 
Tuesday, 18 June   
Wednesday, 19 June Jody Swindle 
Thursday, 20 June Jody Swindle 
Friday, 21 June  Joanne Onley 
 
 

 

WEEKLY SPECIAL—$6.00 
“Meatball Sub” PLUS choice of drink—please 
specify drink 
 

 
 

WEEK 9 
Monday, 24 June  Julie Hayward 
Tuesday, 25 June    
Wednesday, 26 June Jody Swindle  
Thursday, 27 June Jody Swindle 
Friday, 28 June  Debbie Thurtell 
 

Specials 
Muffins   50c 
Garlic bread  20c 
Rice cracker packets  50c 
 

Jodie Milne - Canteen Manager 

SILVER PENNANT—Last Week 
Congratulations to Chelsea Baker, Charlie Skinner, 
Riley Webb, Lawson Roberts, Max MacGregor, 
Mackenzie Duff, Nell Smith, Harrison Kennedy, 
Noah Webb and Jordiyn Bond who were presented 
with a Silver Pennant at last week’s Assembly for 
receiving five certificates/awards this year!  

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to the children who were presented 
with Student of the Week Ribbons for their effort 
last week. 
 

Tori Bennett (KJ), Scarlett Clark (K/1W), Eliza Cantrell 
(1/2L), Cooper Jones (1/2S), Makayla-May Simpson 
(3/4D), Caelan Stevenson (3/4O), Harper Johnson 
(4/5R), Emily Richards (5/6E), Holly Duncan (5/6H), 
Ella Jablonskis (Mrs Butler), Keanua Robinson       
(Mrs O’Donnell), Kale Willis (Mrs Fisher), Samuel 
Kinsela (Mrs Standen) and Jordii Ah-See               
(Miss Matthews). 
 

MERIT CERTIFICATES - Book Week Activitiyes: 
Noah Jayet, Sariah Folau, Charlie Onley, Koan Parker-
Lee, Riley Cowling, Eli Allen, Mason Tanks, Lachlan 
Jennings, Rachael Cantrell, Kiarah Parker, Amarni 
Reidy, Rigby Milford, Ashley Miller, Billie-May 
Johnson, Grace McGirr, Charlie Sole, Jane Webb, 
Chelsea McMaster, Bridgett Dunn, Dakota Mallison, 
Joshua Miller, Lani Roach, Shayleigh Johnston, Emma 
Walton, Mitchell Davies, Lachlan Lowe, Hayley 
Arrow, Hailie Onley, Ebony Clark and Zachary 
Vaszocz. 
 

 

Infant Sport: Ayden Doering 
Primary Sport: Riley Duncan 
Assembly Item:  5/6E—Miss Ehsman 

were able to see a sample copy of the new report 
format. 
 
Enrolments 2020 
We are now accepting enrolments for Kindergarten for 
2020. Enrolment forms and information packages are 
available from the office. Early completion of these 
forms assists me to plan for transition programs later 
this year and staffing next year. If you have a child 
commencing next year, or know a parent who does, 
please ask them to pickup and return an enrolment 
form as soon as they can. 
 

Have a great week, 

Paul 
Principal (Rlg)                                

 
  Thought for the week: 

“Mistakes are proof that you are trying.” Unknown. 



 

SPORT 
 

GIRLS SOCCER 
Girls soccer training will be on Tuesday afternoon from 4.30pm-5.30pm at Harrison Park. 
 

KITCHEN GARDEN PROGRAM 
 

In the Garden… 
This week in the garden we will be studying soil samples and 
working to improve our soil. 
 

In the Kitchen… 
In the kitchen we will be making pumpkins scones and chicken, corn and noodle soup. 

LIBRARY NEWS 
Book week was so much fun. There were super heroes, Harry Potter characters, detectives, princesses, kings 
and many other characters walking around our school. There were magic tricks, science experiments, dressing 
up, cooking, creating, code breaking, lots of fun activities and yummy hotdogs. We all agree that every week 
should be Book Week. Keep reading. 

Girls Soccer Team going from strength to strength 
Our Girls Soccer Team has been successful yet again in progressing through to the next round in the NSW 
PSSA Girls Soccer competition. They played their first game against Parkes Public School in some very cold, 
wet conditions. It was a close game with the girls pulling through in the second half with some very skilful 
passing and defending allowing the girls come away with a win, 4-2. Their next game was against Parkes East 
Public School and again this game was full of some tense, nail biting moments. The girls gave it their all, 
showing off some brilliant ball skills and were rewarded with a 3-2 win. Congratulations girls on your success 
in the competition so far, and a massive thank you to our fantastic coach, Mr Kevin Medlyn for all your time 
and patience. Our next game is scheduled to be played this Thursday, June 20th at 10:30am here in Parkes at 
Harrison Park against Forbes Public School. All parents and friends are welcome to come and show your 
support.  
Miss Harris. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=stephanie+alexander+kitchen+garden&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=XgIEszi2yi2pKM&tbnid=uOO2HXpw6Q2cgM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.universityparkps.vic.edu.au%2Fpage%2F137%2FStephanie-Alexander-Kitc


 

STAGE 3 EXCURSION TO MILSON ISLAND 
Please feel free to make regular weekly, fortnightly or monthly payments towards the total cost of the 
excursion. Final payments are due by Friday 23 August 2019. Thank you 

PREMIER SPELLING BEE 
Early next term the regional finals of the Premier’s Bee will be held. Over the next few weeks the children will 
be participating in class competitions in preparation for the school competition which will be held on Monday 
1st July. Below is listed a link that your child could be tested on in trials and in the school and regional 
competitions. A password to access the spelling words has been sent out to all primary children or alternatively 
it can be seen on our school notice board, asked for from the teachers or from the front office.  
https://www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/premiers-spelling-bee  

WAMBANGLANG EXCURSION 
Please feel free to make regular payments towards the cost of this excursion at the school office. 

Primary School Sports Association News (PSSA) 
Congratulations to Max MacGregor who was selected in the Western Cross Country team last week.  

He will go on to the State Championships in eastern Creek next month. Well done, Max! 

https://www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/premiers-spelling-bee


 

CHOIR 
Congratulations to our choir! 
Last Friday 15 members of our school choir performed for the Parkes Probus club. The children were very 
worthy representatives of our school. They sang with great energy and I was told their eyes sparkled!. After 
singing their 5 songs the children moved around and spoke to the audience. Judging by the buzz in the room, 
a very happy time was had by all. 
Thank you to the 4 parents who drove us to the Leagues Club and to the children for being such a pleasure 
to sing with. 
Mrs Butler 

 

PBL Reward Day 

Pyjama DAY 
 

Friday, 21 June 
 

Infants – wear something appropriate for sport… 

SCHOOL PHOTO SHOOT KEY 
Today each student will receive their individual shoot key for the school photos. 

Please note that the activation key will be active this Thursday, 20 June 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Reading is My Secret Power! Book Week 2019 


